
BLUE RIVER CAREER PROGRAMS 

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 

November 7, 2022 
 

The Blue River Career Programs’ Governing Board held a public hearing on Monday, November 

7, 2022, at 12:00 pm in the board meeting room of the career center, 801 St. Joseph Street, 

Shelbyville. 

Board members present were David Finkel, Steve Steele, Andrew Hawk and Travis Beck.   

Superintendents present were Todd Hitchcock, Matt Vance, Josh Edwards and Chris Hoke.  Also 

present were Steve Shaw, Director; and Sandy Hensley, Treasurer. 

President David Finkel called the meeting to order at 12:08 p.m.   

RECOGNIZE GUESTS 

None present 

PURPOSE OF PUBLIC MEETING 

President David Finkel stated that the governing board of Blue River Career Programs and Blue 

River Career Programs’ Teacher’s Association has reached a tentative agreement on the 

Collective Bargaining Agreement.  The agreement is posted on the BRCP website. 

 

Mr. Shaw reviewed some of the highlights of the CBA.  He also thanked Superintendent Todd 

Hitchcock for is help during the negotiations.   

 

The board will meet just prior to the regular board meeting on Monday, November 14, 2022 at 

12:00 to vote on such agreement. 

OTHER 
None 

 

COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS 
None 

 

NEXT BRCP GOVERNING BOARD MEETING  
 

Special board meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 14, 2022 at 12:00 pm to be followed 

by the regular board meeting at 12:05 pm. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

President David Finkel adjourned the meeting at 12:12 pm. 


